SENATE FACULTY MEETING MINUTES
FRIDAY April 3, 2009
1. Call to Order and Roll Call (3:00pm)
Senators: President Jill Dumesnil, President-elect Jonathan Anderson, Rick Wolk, Priscilla Schulte, Chip McMillan, Rose Doeden for Leslie Gordon, Tony Martin, Matt Heavner, Mary Claire Tarlow, Rick McDonald, Jeremy Kane, David Noon
Guests: James Everett, Mark Speece, Stephanie Miller
2. The Agenda was approved
3. The March 6, 2009 minutes were approved
4. Comments from Interim Provost James Everett
The search for the Dean of Arts and Sciences is progressing. The Interim Provost thanked the search committee for their work.  From among the applications four telephone interviews were undertaken. Applicants to be invited for a campus interview will be identified shortly.  
A Senator asked if the new Dean would have tenure.  The Interim Provost said no.  
Information on Accreditation is posted on the Provost’s web site under accreditation resources

http://www.uas.alaska.edu/provost/accreditation/index.html
Comments on the self study draft will be requested from throughout the campus community

The Accreditation visit will come the first week in October, and under the new system will have much more frequent reporting requirements specifically focusing on learning outcomes at the course, program and institution levels.
Interim Provost Everett and Senate President Dumesnil are UAS representatives for creating a UA wide Academic Master Plan.  The current plan is in draft form and is being circulated for comments.  UAS will need to move forward on its own Academic Plan.  

The Interim Provost noted that we have had one of the largest number of early applications ever and that our job now was to get those students enrolled next fall.  
A Senator asked about the status of the Native languages program.  Interim Provost Everett stated he approved offering native language classes with a reduced requirement for minimum numbers of students from the standard ten to six.
5. Report from President – Jill Dumesnil

5.1 Reconciliation Process
The Reconciliation Committee is drafting a letter of its conclusions and recommendations, and that letter will probably come out next week.  One recommendation will be to hold a faculty/ administration discussion on shared governance.  Dan Julius will lead that discussion the afternoon of Wednesday 29th.
5.2 Visit UA VP and Chief Financial Officer, Joe Trubacz on April 10 at 3:00pm
Vice President Trubacz will discuss the impacts of investment losses on the UA system.

5.3 Nominations for President-elect
There currently are two accepted nominations: Sherry Tamone and Anselm Staack.  According to the Constitution candidates must accept nomination by April 5.
5.4  2009-2010 Faculty Senate:


President:  Jonathan Anderson


Juneau at Large:  Chip McMillan

Ketchikan at Large:  Rod Landis

Sitka at Large: Leslie Gordon


Business/Public Admin: Rick Wolk

Education:  Mary-Claire Tarlow

Humanities: Emily Wall

Library:  Caroline Hassler

Natural Sciences:  Matt Heavner

Social Sciences: Clive Thomas

An appointment has not been received from Career Education.
President Dumesnil asked for nominations for Teaching/Research/Service award to be forwarded to her.  Information is available at http://www.uas.alaska.edu/FacultySenate/Faculty%20Excellence%20Awardsnew.doc 
Information posted online indicates the nomination deadline is March 1st, we are extending the deadline to May 1 and plan to present the awards at fall convocation.
      7.  Committee Reports


7.1 Shared Governance – Mark Speece
Mark Speece presented a report on the history of UAS budget allocations to instructional activities.  Resources are being shifted away from the four schools (A&S, SOM, SOE and Career Ed) to other functions.  The share going to the Schools has declined from 45% in 2004 to 39% in 2008. This share has been declining at UAS while it has increased at UAA and UAF (in proportion to increased funding over the past years).  Mark recommends the Senate call on the administration to return to the 45% share to instructional activities.

His report is appended to these minutes.
The Senate requested the President to invite Vice Chancellor Griffin to the next Senate meeting to respond.
      8.  
Old Business 
8.1 2nd reading of Bylaw amendment of Section 5.(1)b.iii, Curriculum Committee Chair – Rick Wolk
After discussion the Senate defeated the proposal.  The President encouraged senators and departments to consider alternatives to leadership of the undergraduate curriculum committee.
      9.  
New Business

9.1 New Geography Degree(s) – Eran Hood



9.1a BS – Geography



9.1b BA – Geography


9.2 GEOG490 – Eran Hood


9.3 ENVS310 – Eran Hood


9.4 ANTH354 – Dan Monteith

Eran Hood presented a proposal for a UA wide BA&BS in Geography degree.    This degree is an alternative to the Environmental Science degree.
The Senate approved sending the degree proposals to undergraduate curriculum committee

8.3 Senate Committee on Academic Planning – Jonathan Anderson
Rick Wolk moved to appoint an ad hoc committee on Academic Planning to work with Administration on Academic Planning.  Senate approved.
Under Senate by-laws, the President appoints members to ad hoc committees.  The President appointed Chip McMillan, Katy Spangler, Priscilla Schulte, Jennifer Ward, Jill Dumesnil, Daniel Lord, Jeremy Kane, Mike Bell, Mark Speece and Jonathan Anderson to the committee with Jonathan Anderson as chair.
There was a motion to un-table the no confidence vote in the Chancellor.  It was defeated.
    10.
The last regularly scheduled 2008-09 Faculty Senate Meeting will be May 1, 2009
    11.
Senate Adjourned at approximately 5:25 pm 
